STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE

CHAIRWOMAN Dianne Martin

COMMISSIONERS Kathryn M. Bailey Michael S. Giaimo

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR Debra A. Howland



TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964

Tel. (603) 271-2431

FAX No. 271-3878

Website: www.puc.nh.gov

October 1, 2020

Debra A. Howland Executive Director New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, NH 03301-2429

Re: DE 17-136 Final Audit Report of the 2018 and 2019 NHSaves Program

Dear Ms Howland:

Enclosed for filing is the Audit Report of Liberty Utilities (Granite State Electric) Corp for program years 2018 and 2019. The books and records reflected over-collections in each year:

2018 over-collection, or under-spending \$ 843,082 2019 over-collection, or under-spending \$1,278,420

In accordance with the Secretarial Letter dated March 17, 2020, an electronic version of this filing has been provided to the service list. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely

/s/

Paul B. Dexter Staff Attorney New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission

Enclosure

CC: Service List

17-136

Docket #:

Executive.Director@puc.nh.gov

al-azad.iqbal@puc.nh.gov karen.sinville@libertyutilities.com

allen.desbiens@eversource.com kate@nhsea.org

amanda.noonan@puc.nh.gov katherine.peters@eversource.com

asbury@unitil.com kelly@cleanenergynh.org

 $bob.reals@libertyutilities.com \\ kristi.davie@eversource.com$

brian.buckley@puc.nh.gov laurel.proulx@eversource.com

brianna@cleanenergynh.org madeleine@cleanenergynh.org

carroll@unitil.com marc.lemenager@eversource.com

Christa.Shute@oca.nh.gov matt.siska@gdsassociates.com

christopher.plecs@eversource.com matthew.fossum@eversource.com

christopher.skoglund@des.nh.gov maureen.karpf@libertyutilities.com

craig.wright@des.nh.gov mbirchard@keyesfox.com

cynthia.trottier@libertyutilities.com mdean@mdeanlaw.net

deandra.perruccio@puc.nh.gov michael.goldman@eversource.com

demeris@unitil.com michael.sheehan@libertyutilities.com

donald.kreis@oca.nh.gov miles.ingram@eversource.com

edward.davis@eversource.com nkrakoff@clf.org

elizabeth.nixon@puc.nh.gov ocalitigation@oca.nh.gov

epler@unitil.com palma@unitil.com

eric.stanley@libertyutilities.com paul.dexter@puc.nh.gov

erica.menard@eversource.com pradip.chattopadhyay@oca.nh.gov

F.Ross@puc.nh.gov rburke@nhla.org

frank.melanson@eversource.com rclouthier@snhs.org

gouldingc@unitil.com rebecca.ohler@des.nh.gov

heather.tebbetts@libertyutilities.com richard.chagnon@puc.nh.gov

james.brennan@oca.nh.gov robert.bersak@eversource.com

jarvis@unitil.com robertbackus05@comcast.net

jay.dudley@puc.nh.gov sarah.knowlton@libertyutilities.com

jessica.chiavara@eversource.com scott.albert@gdsassociates.com

jmarks@acadiacenter.org sgeiger@orr-reno.com

joseph.fontaine@des.nh.gov smaslansky@nhcdfa.org

joseph.swift@eversource.com snowc@nhec.com

jvanrossum@clf.org Stephen.Eckberg@puc.nh.gov

karen.cramton@puc.nh.gov Stephen.Hall@libertyutilities.com

Page #: 1

Printed:

10/1/2020

steven.elliott@eversource.com
steven.mullen@libertyutilities.com
stower@nhla.org
stracy@pierceatwood.com
susan.gagne@puc.nh.gov
suzanne.amidon@puc.nh.gov
taylorp@unitil.com
teamnh@energyservicesgroup.net
thomas.belair@eversource.com
tom.frantz@puc.nh.gov
tomas.fuller@eversource.com
trooney@trcsolutions.com
woodsca@nhec.com